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The GMC Pacific Cruisers Chapter of the Family Motor Coach 

Association, Inc. (FMCA), is a group of GMC motorhome owners 

from Southern California since 1976. Visit our website: 

www.gmcpc.org.  
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President:                    

Bobbie Schultz Phone: 760 525-3551  

Email: bobbie@daygotours.com  

First Vice President:  

Audree Rowe Phone: 909 599-2820 

Email: ezrowe@verizon.net 

Second Vice President: 

Fran Fimbres Phone: 661 251-9086 

Email: fimbresmom@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer:  

Joe Weaver Phone: 562 941-2878 Email: 

joseweaver@aol.com  

Secretary:  

Pat Novak Phone: 760 731-0751 Email: 

iamsocref@yahoo.com FMCA National 

Director:  

Jim Rowe Phone: 909 938-7631 Email: 

ezride71@verizon.net FMCA Alternate 

Director:  

Open 

Webmaster:  

Jim Peugh Phone: 909 948-5150 Email: 

jpeugh@citivu.net Newsletter Coordinator: 

Judy Booth Phone: 928 699-1789 Email: 

hobojudyo@yahoo.com  

GMCPC Quarterly Newsletter will be published the 15th of March, 

June, September and December.  The deadline for items to be 

included is the first of the publishing month.

FROM BEHIND THE WHEEL 
A poem. She goes out into the desert ï to feel the wild wind upon her face ï the rays from the sun warming her in her 
aloneness ï she feels the earth under her feet ï answers with a ñthank youò. 
 

I didnôt write a poem in Lake Havasu. It was beautiful enough to be inspiring, those sunsets are breathtaking with their red 
coloring.  I loved the ride to Parker after we got off Hwy 10, the beautiful farms, with their green fields along a gambling casino. 
Thank youôs to Rally Masters, Judy & Ken Booth, Bob & Karen Lamey, with their wonderful food, cooked in their iron skillets. 
Watching it all transpire is half  the fun and those wonderful smells. Another special thank you to the boys of the Pacific 
Cruisers, Bob Lamey, Ken Booth, Hoss Hauge, Mike Fimbres and Ron Roman, who rebuild our carburetor on our Onan 
Generator and to Lynda Harris for cooking Hot Dogs and Sloppy Joeôs to share with us. 
 

The Johnson Barn Rally was special as always & has become a tradition along with cooking omelets in a Ziploc bag, sitting by 
one of Hossôs bonfires and working a jigsaw puzzle. This year we mixed it up a bit with a trip to visit the museum of Cabot 
Yerxa and his pueblo museum. Everyone gave a great review of the museum and gift shop. Thank you to Art & Jacqui Johnson 
for sharing their great barn, house and desert farm with us. 
 

We regret that the Blue Grass Rally in Temecula in March has been cancelled. We havenôt received enough reservations & for 
a few more reasons, we have reluctantly cancelled for this year. The club will refund all money received from the members.  
 

In April in Tucson is where something special is happening. We are sharing with the Western States & GMC International Rally. 
Monday is our designated day so hope to see you there. We will have a ladies luncheon chaired by Carol Minnie. Dave & 
Donna deGraffenreid are fixing hamburgers & hot dogs for dinner, preceded by hors dôouevres, sponsored by Pacific Cruisers 
along with a few other Western States clubs. Jim & Grace Kanomata are donating a buck of Margaritas. I havenôt decided what 
hors dôouevres to prepare so am open to suggestions. Armand Minnie is coordinating all programs. 
 

In May is a Motherôs Day Rally in Fillmore. Fran & Mike Fimbres have some specialties planned, rumor has it ï a special 
surprise is in store for all the ladies as well as a train ride on an historic train. 
 

In June is a return to The Antique Tractor Museum in Vista, brought to you by Phil & Joanne Hernandez. 
We will be closed for rallies in July and August. 
 

Joe Weaver shared with me how much the club has meant to him & Barbara. All the fun & interesting places theyôve gone to & 
the comradery along the way. Make time to check out his videos on Pacific Cruisersô Facebook account. Pacific Cruisers has 
been the best time in their life and it shows in his creative videos. We hope to see you all at the special Rallies coming up. 
 
Bobbie, your Prez 

http://www.gmcpc.org./
mailto:bobbie@daygotours.com
mailto:joseweaver@aol.com
mailto:iamsocref@yahoo.com
mailto:ezride71@verizon.net
mailto:jpeugh@citivu.net
mailto:hobojudyo@yahoo.com
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MINUTES OF MEETING ς Fountain of Youth RV, Niland, CA 
November 18, 2017 

Officers in attendance ς Bobbie Schultz, Audree Rowe, Joe Weaver 
 

Pres. Bobbie Schultz called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Hoss Hauge. 

Nominating committee representative, Jim Rowe, announced the proposed Board of 2018 as: 
  President   Bobbie Schultz 
  First VP    Audree Rowe 
  Second VP   Fran Fimbres 
  Secretary   Pat Novak 
  Treasurer   Joe Weaver 
  FMCA Rep   Jim Rowe 
  Newsletter Editor  Judy Booth 
No nominations were made from the floor. Hoss Hauge moved that the nominations be accepted as announced. Max Walz seconded. 
Unanimous vote to accept. 
Bobbie presented Certificates of Awards for FOY Rally excellence as follows: 
  Savior of the Canopy   Ken Booth 
  Nominating Committee   Jim Rowe 
  Chief Turkey Cooker   Dave deGraffenreid 
  Chief Go-fer    Hoss Hauge 
  Second Chief Go-fer   Lynda Harris 
  Electrical Manager   Ron Roman 
  Best Ribs Ever & Turkey Cleaner  Bob Lamey 
Bobbie announced we would have a small room available for the evening. 
{ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ƛǎΥ IŀǇǇȅ IƻǳǊ ŀǘ пΥол ŀƴŘ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ ŀǘ с ǇƳΦ .ǊƛƴƎ ƭŜŦǘƻǾŜǊǎ ϧ ƘƻǊǎ ŘΩƻǳŜǾǊŜǎΦ 
Dave deGraffenreid discussed the joint GMCMI & GMCWS Rally in April at Tucson, AZ. IǘΩǎ ŀ ǎŜǾŜƴ Řŀȅ ǊŀƭƭȅΦ ²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ {tates will do a full 
day of seminars, meals, etc. which is included in the price of the rally thru GMCMI. 
Audree announced the coming rallies as follows: 
  Dec 21-23  Christmas Rally Puddingstone East Shore, CA 
  Jan 17-21  Balloon Rally  Lake Havasu, AZ 
  Feb 15-18  Johnson Ranch  Desert Hot Springs, CA 
  Mar 23-25  Bluegrass Festival Temecula, CA 
  Apr  6-12  GMCMI/GMCWS  Tucson, AZ 
  May   Fillmore/Ventura Fillmore/Ventura, CA 
  Jun 23-25  Antique Tractor  Vista, CA 
  July-August  Summer Break      No Rallies 
  Sep   Moonlight Theatre Vista, CA 
  Oct   GMCWS ?? 
  Nov   Dude Ranch (Helen ?) Temecula, CA 
WƻŜ ²ŜŀǾŜǊ ƎŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿǎΥ 
 Beginning $4293.28 Income $785 Expenses $200       Ending $4878.28 
Minutes of Meeting at the Camel Rally were in the September Newsletter. Jim Rowe moved that they be 
accepted as printed and Ralph Mundia seconded. Minutes accepted. 
Audree talked about raising money to pay for the Roster. GMCPC items are available. 
Bobbie reminded everyone that our Fiscal Year started October 1 so dues should be paid right away. She also stated that GMC Pacific 
Cruisers are not considering changing our By-laws. GMC Western States is considering changing their By-laws and a discussion by 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ǇŀǊǘƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻΩǎ ϧ ŎƻƴΩǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ the meeting. 

Dave Wood told about losing his GMC to a fire while filling with propane and about obtaining his new (to them) ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ноΩ Da/Φ 
Hoss Hauge moved that the meeting be adjourned. Ken Booth seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:45 am. 
Submitted by Judy Booth 
Members in attendance for voting: 
Booth      deGraffenreid     Harris Johnson     Martin       Rowe   Vogt      Weaver 
Cantrell     Druyts         Hauge Lamey      Mundia      Schultz     Walz      Woods 
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       NOTES: 
¢w9!{¦w9wΩ{ w9thw¢  -  Joe Weaver, Treasurer Jim & Audree Rowe are retiring from Pacific Cruisers 
       ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƭŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ άно /ŀǊŀǘέ Da/Φ 
Starting Balance  $5692.22  
Income        238.30  Bob & Ruth Martin would like to thank you for your 
Expense       816.83  cards, prayers and support at the passing of their 
Ending Balance  $5113.69  daughter, Karyn. They will try to be at the  
       GMCMI/GMCWS Rally in Tucson. 
                
 

2018 ROSTER CORRECTIONS:  
 

CANTRELL Remove Phone # Use Cell # only 
 

deGRAFFENREID Add:       Daveôs cell # 949-285-7913 
 

FISCHER Correct last name spelling (Fischer) & Email: eric.fischer@earthlink.net 
 

HARRIS  Change Email to caps:  LHFLYER@san.rr.com 
 

PICKARD Add:  Jon & Carol Pickard   Phone#: 951-684-8805 
    4087 Hare Avenue   Cell #:    951 -836-8071 
    Riverside CA 92509   Email: jncpickard7@netzero.com 
         FMCA # 159067 
 

PRISHMONT   Change address to:   555 Via Mira Valle 
         Nipomo CA 93444 
 

SCHULTE Add:  Cell #: 805 -637-5723 
    Email: ericfschulte@yahoo.com 
    FMCA # 376818 
               
 
GMCPC 2018  RALLY  SCHEDULE 
 
Apr  6-12 GMCMI/GMCWS Rally   Tucson, AZ  GMC Western States 
 
May 11-13 Motherôs Day & Train Rally  Fillmore, CA  Fimbres/Wagniere 
 
Jun 23-24 Antique Tractor Rally   Vista, CA  Hernandez 
 
July ï August Summer Break       NO RALLIES 
 
September Moonlight Theatre   Vista, CA  Schultz 
 

Flyer/Registration Forms for the Motherôs Day and Antique Tractor rallies are with this Newsletter  
and available on our website, gmcpc.org 

 
We need volunteers to suggest locations and volunteers to be Rally Masters. 

Call Bobbie 760-525-3551 
 
 
 
 

mailto:eric.fischer@earthlink.net
mailto:LHFLYER@san.rr.com
mailto:jncpickard7@netzero.com
mailto:ericfschulte@yahoo.com
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FOUNTAIN OF YOUTH RALLY by Judy Booth 
 

LǘΩǎ ǎŀƛŘ ά! ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ƛǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ ŀ ǘƘƻǳǎŀƴŘ ǿƻǊŘǎέ ǎƻ LΩƳ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ŀōƻǳǘ  
the Fountain of Youth Thanksgiving Rally mostly in pictures. 

 
To preface, we had a good time and delicious meals. It was sunny, the wind blew and the desert sunsets were beautiful. Dave deGraff & 
team deep-fried two turkeys and everyone else provided the Thanksgiving sidedishes. 
.ƻō [ŀƳŜȅ ŘŜƳƻΩŘ ǊŜōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ ŎŀǊōǳǊŜǘƻǊΦ 5ŀǾŜ ϧ [ŜƻƴŜ ²ƻƻŘ ǎƘƻǿŜŘ ǳǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ άƴŜǿέ ŎƻŀŎƘΦ ²Ŝ ǎƻŎƛŀƭƛȊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ 
old friends & met a few new. Thanks to our hosts, Gene & Bobbie Schultz, and all the helpers who made this 
another great rally. Check out these pictures. 
 
Attendees: 
 Ken & Judy Booth   Bob & Ruth Martin 
 Dave & Arlene Cantrell   Ralph & Annie Mundia 
 Dave & Donna deGraffenreid  Jim & Audree Rowe 
 aŀǊŎ ά5ǳǘŎƘέ 5Ǌǳȅǘǎ   Gene & Bobbie Schultz 
 Lynda Harris & Ron Roman  Lydia Vogt & Hans Loudermilk 
 Hoss & Charlotte Hauge   Max & Susan Walz 
 Art Johnson & Jacqui Morris  Joe & Barbara Weaver 
 Bob & Karen Lamey   Dave & Leone Wood 
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CHRISTMAS TIME AT PUDDINGSTONE LAKE RALLY by Joanne Hernandez 
 

Ugly Sweater ContestéChristmas History QuizéCookie ExchangeéA glass of hot GluhweinéBobbie and Geneôs Giant 

Nutcracker SoldieréIt must be Christmas Time. This was the first time that the Pacific Cruisers had a rally so near to Christmas 

and it was a wonderful time. We gathered by the lake and each day began with a welcome mug of hot coffee, pancakes and fruit 

followed by all the guys figuring out ways to make our GMCôs run faster, quieter and longer. We women were on more serious 

topics like new recipes, what we were doing for Christmas, nail polish colors and how to make the most creative candles. Two 

little dogs were in attendance. Lynda Harris has a new buddy named Lexie. Lexie is a nine year old chubby rescue Chihuahua 

that is the smartest little dog I have met for a long time. Dave & Arleneôs Maddie and Lexie got along pretty well with each one 

of them trying to be Top Dog of the Day. The days were beautifully warm and the lake was dotted with ducks. Several of us 

hiked over to the nearby airport and had lunch and watched all the private planes take off and land. On the first evening we 

enjoyed Lyndaôs delicious beef stew. Another of the eveningôs dinners was a progressive soup dinner where we walked from 

coach to coach and enjoyed a bowl of the delicious soups that had been prepared. Evenings, that is when the weather changed! 

Ugg boots, gloves and scarves came out and we braved the cold until finally getting into the coaches to play games of Jokers & 

Marbles or Rummicube. Joanne won a prize for the ugliest sweater, well deserved as it was lime green to match their coach and 

embellished with lots of ugly Christmas chachis. Shirley won a prize for acing the Christmas quiz, what a smart woman she is. 

On our final night out Gene & Bobbie had a grand finale planned for us. As Arlene explained ñat first it looked like an alien 

spaceship or rocket in a shining bubbleò. It was a rocket from space all right. It was the latest launch from SpaceX sending 

several satellites into space and it was truly an awesome sight to see the boosters detach. So good that private enterprise has 

success in sending supplies to the Space Station and communication satellites into space and it is right here locally in 

Hawthorne, CA. 
 

As happy as we were to be in the company of so many of our friends we were sorry that several of our club members could not 

come due to illness. Jim & Audree Rowe, Ken & Judy Booth and Art & Jacqui Johnson. We wish them a speedy recovery. 

Those in attendance were: 

 Gene & Bobbie Schultz    Dave & Arlene Cantrell 

 Lynda Harris & Ron Roman   Bob & Karen Lamey 

 Ralph & Annie Mundia    Dave & Leone Wood 

 Hoss & Charlotte Hauge    Phil & Joanne Hernandez 

 Norm & Shirley Shier 

Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year to All! 
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LAKE HAVASU BALLOON FESTIVAL RALLY by Karen Wagniere 
Hosts: Ken & Judy Booth,  Bob & Karen Lamey 

 
 

The yearly Balloon Festival is held right near the London Bridge at Lake Havasu with plenty of dry camping. We were at the 
Lake Havasu State Park with lots of other motorhomes. There were wristbands for easy access to the Festival grounds for all  
3 days and the free shuttle ran back & forth.  
 

There wasnôt a lot of ñballoon launchingò this year because there was a lot of wind. They sent up trial balloons Friday, Saturday 
and Sunday but the upper atmosphere would have given them a wild ride right across the lake. There were several tethered 
balloons and some big character balloons inflated. 
 

Our dozen or so GMC group was dry camped all together right on the side of Lake Havasu. We had quite a few visitors, from 
the other motorhomes parked around us, come by to check us out. We were treated to several incredible on -the-spot meals. 
Continental breakfasts were set out each morning and then Bob Lamey decided to add his campstove cooked eggs & bacon. 
Wednesday we planned a potluck dinner but Lynda Harris fixed us hot dogs, sloppy joes, beans & salad. Thursday we enjoyed 
Scottyôs Broasted Chicken along with homemade salads & cookies. Friday & Saturday, Bob & Karen Lamey treated us to meals 
from their huge cast iron pots  - Chili & Cornbread one night, Beef Stew & a Cobbler dessert another. Of course there was a 
ñHossò bonfire each evening, plenty of adult beverages and many discussions about what everyone had already done to their 
rig and what they planned to do next. There were several thrift shops very close by & some of us got to compare purchases on 
Saturday night. 
 

During the day, the Festival also had a huge Flea Market with very unique items for sale. There was a lot of hand -made items 
that are only sold locally in Arizona, metal cut outs, jewelry, wind chimes, clothing and food! We ate everything, just like we 
were at a County Fair. We had strawberry funnel cakes, Indian flatbread tacos, huge made on the spot corn dogs, giant turkey 
legs, bar-b-q from 3 different vendors. We also tried their gourmet home -brewed root beers in the afternoon and gourmet 
flavored hot chocolate in the mornings. There must have been 50 booths selling different food items. We will go again next 
year just for the GMC dinners and the fair food. The bands were entertaining, some more than others, but it was cold in the 
evening so it was hard to drink enough beer to make the bands sound really good. It was nice to take the free shuttle back to 
the campground. 
 

On both Friday and Saturday evening the Balloon Festival held a ñBurn Offò. They gathered all the baskets & over-sized 
propane bottles in a circle and lit up the night with their burners. It was an interesting sight to se e, and feel, 40 or more giant 
propane tanks roaring up. Since they hadnôt gone up, they had a lot of propane left. It sure generated a lot of heat! 
 
This was a real easy and very social rally. With access to the Balloon Festival by shuttle, day & night, you could come and go 
when you wanted. We rode our bikes down to the London Bridge but the Festival grounds, the food vendors, the bands, the 
belly dancers, the comedians on stage, provided a lot of entertainment all week -end. Hopefully next year there wonôt be quite 
as much wind and they can launch the balloons. We will definitely be there  
 
Attendees:     Ken & Judy Booth  Gary & Selma Lachman    Ron & Karen Wagniere 
        Dave & Arlene Cantrell Bob & Karen Lamey    Joe & Barbara Weaver 
        Mike & Fran Fimbres  Ralph & Annie Mundia    Dave & Leone Wood 
        Lynda Harris & Ron Roman Nick Roenick &Donna Ventura 
        Hoss & Charlotte Hauge Gene & Bobbie Schultz    Jerry & Sharon Work  
 
 
 
LAKE HAVASU BALLOON FESTIVAL RALLY continuedéé 
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JOHNSON RANCH BARN RALLY by Karen Wagniere 


